79 Pitchford Avenue Maddington WA 6109 Phone: (08) 9459 1166 eastmaddington.ps@education.wa.edu.au



## Dear Parents/Carers

To maintain 'socially distancing' we are asking for your cooperation.

From tomorrow we ask that parents of Year 1-6 children drop their child at the front or back gates and do not enter the school grounds. Kindy and Pre-primary children should be dropped at the classroom door and parents should not enter the classroom. This is to limit the number of contacts for us all.

The same procedure will be followed at the end of the day. We ask that you wait outside the school gates (Year 1-6). Kindy and Pre-primary parents to wait as usual and keep yourselves at least 1.5m apart. Once your child has been picked up, please move off site as quickly as possible.

Children will be assisted to work from home online via a department website 'Learning from Home'. We will also be sending log on details for the apps that we use at school. Class Connect communities will be set up to enable teachers to communicate with your child. Prime Maths needs the work to be taught by teachers so will not be sent home. From tomorrow Prime lessons will not be taught so your child will not be disadvantaged if they are at home.

For the latest health information and health related enquiries please visit <u>WA Department of Health</u> or access the helpline 1800 020 080.

Please supply us with an updated email address if you haven't done so already. This will assist us to communicate with you.

More advice will follow as it comes through from the department. We will continue to monitor the situation and keep you regularly updated on Skoolbag and on our website.

Yours sincerely

Chreavelli.

Principal
Carolyn Lucarelli

23.3.2020